
 
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
 

 March 6, 2017 
 

A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, March 6, 2017, at 6:00pm, at 
the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Stan Parten, Council Member; Clay Cole, Council 
Member; Polly Garlington, Council Member; Donna Camp, Town Clerk.  Council Member Rhodes was 
absent. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
The Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the February 6, 2017 Worksession and Council Meeting were reviewed and approved by 
unanimous vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town.   
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to accept and adopt second reading of Environmental Control Ordinance 
Amendment concerning open burning. Copies of ordinance were previously presented to Council and were 
available for inspection by public.  Council Member Garlington motioned to accept and adopt the ordinance, 
Council Member Cole seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously.   
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to enter into an Intergovernmental Agreement with Coweta County for 
Animal Control Services and to allow the Mayor to sign the agreement.  Council Member Cole motioned to 
enter into the agreement, Council Member Garlington seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to enter into an Intergovernmental Agreement with Coweta County for 
Animal Shelter Services and to allow the Mayor to sign the agreement.  Council Member Parten motioned to 
enter into the agreement, Council Member Garlington seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to purchase an AED for the recreation center.  A copy of the bid will be 
attached to these minutes.  Council Member Cole motioned to purchase the cheapest AED which was 
recommended for the recreation center from Mr. Sam Conner.  Council Member Garlington seconded.  
Motion carried, unanimously. 
 
Mayor Staley discussed the construction of the gazebo and asked for a motion to move forward with the 
project.  The builder will be busy after April and the town has the funding for the project.  The project should 
be completed in the next month.  Council Member Parten motion to begin construction as soon as possible, 
Council Member Cole seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously. 
 
Old Business –  

Water Contract – The town changes some wording to the contract and will be getting together 
with the Mayor of Turin hopefully this week.  Hope to call a joint meeting with Turin to 
finalize by the end of the month. 
 
Picnic Tables – The town applied for a grant with Lowe’s and they agreed to provide the 
material for 4 tables with delivery.  They also gave a discount on the material for the remained 
of the tables.  Currently putting together, the first table as a template then we will cut all the 
wood and stain it this weekend. 
 



 
Playground – The town has requested Coweta County to bring dirt into the area for fill along 
with compacting the dirt.  The Commissioners will be voting on the request. 

 
Public Comments –  

o Bobby Vallencourt – n/a 
o Xavier Gomez – Just moved into town and wanted to see what was going on.  For the 

playground, a fund raiser could be set up for donations.   
 
Polling of the Council – 

o Clay Cole – n/a 
o Polly Garlington –  Do the meeting of the town get noticed in the paper, yes they do when 

required. 
o Stan Parten – The comments in the paper are very negative.  Wish the person writing them 

would attend the meetings to see what all we have going on. 
 
Clerks Comments – n/a 
 
Mayor's Minutes –  

o The Mayor is currently constructing two lending libraries that will be set up outside the 
current library and one in the playground area.  These will be accessible 24 hours a day. 

 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________ 

Donna M. Camp, Town Clerk 


